March 28, 2023
Honorable Members of
City Council, Baltimore City

Dear Sirs:
My name is Flor Giusti, and I am a Clinical Social Worker (LCSW-C) living and working in Baltimore City for around 30 years. Almost all that time I have been working with the Latino community in Baltimore, so I have been a witness of the community’s growth in the city. 
I graduated with a Master Degree in Social Work at the University of Maryland School of Social Work. From the start, I realized that at the time there was a dire need for services for the Latino immigrant community. The Hispanic Apostolate was already providing very important services but so much more was needed. The community was visibly growing and even after the opening of Centro de la Comunidad there was a lot of work to do.
My SW internship at House of Ruth made me noticed that there were no services, not even information, about intimate partner violence, in Spanish. I took that as an opportunity to translate some of the materials and also contacted organizations working with Latinas impacted by IPV in the country. Once I had created a booklet of information about IPV in Spanish I had the opportunity to do a couple of presentations, one at the Hispanic Apostolate, another one at Centro de la Comunidad.  Those presentations were the seed for what became Adelante Familia, the only program specifically designed to meet the needs of the Latino immigrant community in Baltimore. We provided wrap around services, including education, individual and group counseling, case management, and general support to Latina immigrant women and their children, for over 16 years. 
After that, I was the clinical social worker at Johns Hopkins Bayview Medical Center – Children’s Medical Practice for around 12 years. This medical practice has a patient population mostly comprised of US born children of Latino immigrant parents (around 75%). Another 10% of our patients was also mixed families with US born children of parents from Africa, Middle East; and we also served fully US families.
Since the beginning it was clear to me the importance of networking: with other service providers, getting to know the services available in the city and ways to assist my clients accessing them, and to be the voice of those families and further the challenges they faced, so services could be improved. That is how I have been a member of the Latino Providers Network since it was just a small group of providers gathered by Haydee Rodriguez, then the Latino liaison during Mayor Schmoke’s tenure. I have always valued networking with other organizations and programs, at local and state levels, and supporting each other for the benefit of the Latino community and the city of Baltimore. 
I want to continue as a member of the Hispanic Commission so I can bring my experience as a trusted community activist, and at the same time keep learning from the younger leaders and activists in the community. The Latino immigrant community is a great asset for our city, and we need to continue making Baltimore City the best place for them to thrive, raise their families, and contribute to the city. 
Thank you so much for your consideration,
Flor Giusti, LCSW-C

